## INDIAN SPRINGS VILLAGE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

## November 15, 2022

The Indian Springs Village Town Council met Tuesday, November 15, 2022. Mayor Bell-Guercio called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm and led the Pledge of Allegiance. The clerk called the roll and councilmember Ed Whatley was absent.

Minutes of November 1, 2022, meeting were reviewed. Councilmember Robins made a motion to accept the minutes as presented. Councilmember Elliott seconded and the vote was unanimous.

Lori Lancaster and Marci Hackbarth, from Oak Mountain Elementary School PTO were guests to present information on "Christmas on the Mountain". They explained that "Christmas on the Mountain" would be held at Heardmont Park on December 1<sup>st</sup>, 5:30-9:00 p.m. this would be an event that families could attend with 40 vendors, food trucks, petting zoo, pictures with Santa, tree lighting at 6:00 p.m. and a stage with 6 schools performing. Ms. Hackbarth explained that they were wanting to highlight our local school talent and were in need of a stage. After discussion, the Council decided to make a donation to purchase a stage. It was put to a vote as follows:

Bell-Guerico asked for a motion for unanimous consent for immediate consideration of a donation of \$5,000 to Oak Mountain High School ear marked for the PTO's "Christmas on the Mountain" stage. Elliott made a motion for immediate consideration, Robins seconded, and the roll call vote was as follows:

Bell-Guerico yea Robins yea Elliott yea Harley yea McClurkin yea

Elliott made a motion to approve a donation of \$5,000.00 to Christmas on the Mountain, Robins seconded. The roll call vote was as follows:

Bell-Guercio yea Robins yea Elliott yea Harley yea McClurkin yea

All in favor, no opposed, the motion was approved.

Bell-Guercio reported a request she had received from County Manager Chad Scroggins for assistance in helping fund artificial turf installation at Heardmont Park's football field. The request was for \$50,000 and as our local schools and bands practice and play there as well as other community events supported by ISV, the Mayor asked for a motion to suspend the rules to consider the request. Robins motioned to suspend the rules and roll call vote was as follows:

Bell-Guercio yea Robins yea

Elliott	yea
Harley	yea
McClurkin	yea

Elliott made a motion to approve a donation of \$50,000 to Shelby County for the project as presented. Robins seconded and the roll call vote was as follows:

Bell-Guercio yea Robins yea Elliott yea Harley yea McClurkin yea

All in favor, no opposed, the motion was approved.

There being no further business, mayor Bell-Guercio made a motion to adjourn at 7:42 p.m.

Respectively Submitted,

Vickie Lewis, Town Clerk